
Archbishop Hutton’s
Primary School

Hi Everyone,
Thanks for your hard work during lockdown.  It is clear

from what we have seen in school this week that the

children have engaged with their home learning and are

all glad to be back with their friends and teachers.                              

I just wanted to reassure you that everyone has had a

great week, despite a few nerves and its almost like we

have never been away. 

Today, you should have received a class newsletter and

a knowledge organiser for this term's theme.  Class One

and Two are studying Childhood, looking at toys from

the past.  Class Three are exploring the world of Ancient

Egypt and many children have already brought in some

masks and pyramid models they have made at home. 

 Class Four are travelling back to the time of the Vikings;

learning all about their gods, warriors and legends.  

It’s great to have everyone back; let’s just hope it stops

raining sometime before the Easter holidays!  

Mr Pugh. 

Learner of the week
Class1 

Paolo Aziz

Class 2
Evan Price

Class 3
Toby Thompson

Class 4
Tirion Raine

Maths Hero of the week
Class 1
Isla Grimshaw

Class 2
Jorgie Bowden

Class 3
Connie Lawrence

Class 4
Katrina Wilkinson

Writing Hero of the week
Class 1
Emma Richards

Class 2
Frankie Ashworth

Class 3
Charlie Andrew

Class 4
Summer Denney

 

NEWSLETTER
12TH MARCH 2021

All the news from Archbishop Hutton's Primary 

Great to have everyone back Our Super Learners

Team Points
How are your team 
doing this week? 

Hutton have 7860 team points this week

Crag have 7436 team points this week

Washington have 7177 team points this week

Senset have 6307 team points this week

These are the team points collected over lockdown



Red Nose Day 2021 - March 19th 

Wear your clothes back to

front

Paint your face to make your

friends laugh

Do your hair in a wild and

crazy way

We will be having a laugh next

week as we celebrate Red Nose

Day 2021. 

All children and staff are invited

to choose one of these daft

activities as part of the fun: 

All we ask is that you bring in a

donation to Comic Relief - we

suggest £1 - but you can give

more if you want.  We will also

have a joke telling contest in

class so every child needs a joke

to tell. 

Next week's assemblies will

revisit our theme of generosity to

look at the great work done by

the charity and learn about some

of the fantastic people who have

been helped by Comic Relief. 

If parents need to contact the teachers you can do so on

these email addresses:

 

mrmcgurk@archbishophuttons.lancs.sch.uk

mrsgavriluk@archbishophuttons.lancs.sch.uk

missmassaro@archbishophuttons.lancs.sch.uk

mrsmorgan@archbishophuttons.lancs.sch.uk

Please note that any emails, work uploads or other enquiries

will only be commented on or replied to 

during school hours – between 9:00am and 4:30pm. 

Keeping in touch



The PTA have launched a lottery to raise funds and give

players the chance to win prizes.  A replacement for the

100 Club, the lottery is run by the national, Your School

Lottery Company.  Tickets are £1 a week and as well as a

chance of the national jackpot, there are regular draws

just for our school. Visit yourschoollottery.co.uk to sign

up, help school and be in with a chance of a win. 

PTA - Have you joined the lottery? 

Easter Raffle -  Mon 22 March 
Thanks to everyone who has contributed a raffle prize
this week.  If you have anything to contribute, please
bring in to Mrs Robinson in the office.  Tickets have been
sent home and are priced 50p or £2.50 for a book. There
will be many prizes - all worth winning! 
Mr Pugh and members of the PTA will be drawing the
raffle on Monday 22nd and prizes will be available for
pick up from the school office before we break up for the
Easter holidays.  

PTA - Summer Fair  
We are hoping that once the pandemic restrictions are

over, we  will be able to have some of our traditional

Summer Events.  We are hoping to be able to run a sports

day, a leavers play and the PTA are planning for a

Summer Fair during July.  If you have any ideas or can

offer to help with the fair please contact the PTA via

school or their facebook page. 

Back to work in Class 1 



 

Here is our weekly reminder of the guidance about

Covid19 and the symptoms.  When should you keep your

child home and seek  a test?  How can you tell if your

child just has a cold, or whether it might be coronavirus?  

It is recommended that pupils and staff who feel
unwell, get tested if:
They develop one or more of the main coronavirus

symptoms: a high temperature; a new, continuous cough;

or the loss or change of their sense of taste or smell; 

If a child is tested because they are unwell, they should

stay off school until they receive a result. As in any year, as

schools go back, children may pick up common colds or

feel unwell with a sore throat, stomach upset or a

headache. These children may need to stay off school

and parents/carers should call their GP or dial 111 to seek

medical advice if they are concerned about their child’s

health.

The blue Collective Worship button will take

you to our Friday celebration assemblies. 

 where you can catch up on super learners,

team points and best bits from the week.

Please watch at home and see what we have

been up to. 

The green Post Lockdown Help button will

lead you to several useful booklets which could

help if you or your child are struggling with the

return to school

The yellow Be Smart on the Internet button

gives lots of online safety advice.  

Gallery, at the bottom of the page is a great

place to see photographs of events and

lessons. 

Please check out the following areas of the school

website for some helpful information: 

School Website

Coronavirus
Our archive picture this week is from Comic

Relief Day in 1997.  There is no writing on the

back of the original, so we don't know who

this crew are behind their fluffy red noses.  Let

us know if you recognise one of these     

fund-raising young ladies.  Check our more

archive pictures on our website photo gallery. 

Blast from the past

Important Reminders

March
Monday 15th: Swimming for Class 3

Monday 15th: Learn to Ride for Class1

Thursday 18th: Music Lessons 

Friday 19th: Red Nose Day

Friday 26th: Easter Holidays begin

April
Monday 12th: Back to school  

Every Tuesday:  PE with Mr Harris

don't forget to bring your kit!

 


